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Don’t mess with mental health
A universal “No!” came from the Advertising Standards Board when it recently considered complaints about advertisements which make light of mental health issues.

“Advertisements from two advertisers depicting mental health conditions have been found to discriminate on the basis of a disability and breached section 2.1 of the AANA Code of Ethics,” Chief Executive Officer, Ms Fiona Jolly said.
She said the Board considered that a print advertisement from Rivers for its clothing made fun of the ‘mood changes’ experienced by people with bi-polar disorder.

“According to the Board the intention for the advertisement to be humorous did not excuse the fact that it satirises and ridicules a feature of a mental illness over which sufferers have no control,” Ms Jolly said.
“The Board also considered that the advertisement could offend by insulting and demeaning sufferers and promote stigma about a mental illness in the community,” she said.

The advertiser has confirmed that the advertisement was published only once and will not be used again. 
Two television advertisements from car insurance company Youi, were also found to breach the AANA Code.

“These advertisements played on obsessive compulsive disorder and the Board was quick to agree that both ads treated people with this condition with disrespect,” Ms Jolly said.
“The intention of the advertisements to depict, or at least make the audience think of people suffering from OCD, and the growing amusement of the presenter in the advertisement with the people’s actions, was likely to be seen as condescending, cause offence and demean.

The advertiser has agreed to modify its advertisements depicting compulsive behaviour to ensure all elements which may be considered offensive are removed. 
All advertisers have responded to the determinations made by the Board at its recent meetings and, if complaints were upheld, have removed or discontinued their ads. Information about the complaints process and a full list of the advertisements considered are on the ASB website: www.adstandards.com.au under ‘Case Reports’. 

Contact: Fiona Jolly, Chief Executive Officer, 02 6262 9822
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